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DATE:  November 25, 2011      LOG:   2011.3058  
         DOC:   1111AW11       

TO:  Paul DePrey, Superintendent 

  Department of the Interior 

  National Park Service 

  WWII Valor in the Pacific National Monument 

  1 Arizona Memorial Place 

  Honolulu, Hawaii 96818 

  

SUBJECT: National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA) Section 106 Consultation  

Project:  Programmatic Agreement: Rehabilitation of the Historic Chief Petty Officer Bungalows 

on Ford Island, WWII Valor in the Pacific National Historic Monument 

Reference: H30 

Location:     Ford Island, Joint Base Pearl Harbor-Hickam (JBPHH)  

Tax Map Key:   (1) 9-9-001:015 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

This letter is in response to a communication dated November 4, 2011, received in our offices November 15, 2011 

regarding the request for comments on the Programmatic Agreement (PA) - Rehabilitation of the Historic Chief 

Petty Officer Bungalows on Ford Island, WWII Valor in the Pacific National Historic Monument. 

 

Built in the 1920’s as housing for Ford Island Naval Station personnel, in 2008 the bungalows were included in 

the World War II Valor in the Pacific National Monument under the management of the National Park Service. 

Currently the bungalows are vacant but plans for their use – either as a visitor center, for administration 

purposes, or a combination of the two - is being evaluated.  A PA has been prepared because the proposed project 

will be phased over a number of years and the specific details of the project have yet to be determined. 

 
After a review of the project, the information available on the NPS website, and the Evaluation of Historic 

Structures….(Mason Architects, 2011), SHPD has no comments on the Programmatic Agreement and looks 

forward to future consultations as the project takes shape.  

 

Any questions should be addressed to Angie Westfall, SHPD Architecture Branch Chief, at (808) 692-8032, or 

angie.r.westfall@hawaii.gov.  

 

Mahalo  

 
 

Angie Westfall 

Architecture Branch Chief 

 
  


